Annual Report of Claxton Parish Pit Charity    May 2021    
Trustees during 2020/21

David Bissonnet, Chair and independent member (term of office expires at the Annual Meeting)
Pat Clare, Secretary and Chair of Parish Council
Mike Balmer, Treasurer, Independent member
Paul Carter, representing Claxton Parochial Church Council
Jason Cantrill, Parish Councillor
David Hamblin, Parish Councillor
Kevin Parker, Independent member representing Ducan’s Marsh
Sarah Kennedy, Parish Councillor (resigned during the year)

Jos Harwood, Parish Councillor (appointed during the year) 

Terry Kendrick has been co-opted as an independent member and will become Chair at the Annual Meeting 
(The Parish Councillors are automatically Trustees of the Pit Charity)
Introduction
Claxton Parish Pit Charity (the Pits Trust) is registered charity No 243172. The Trust receives income from three regular sources; Ducan’s Marsh, a Site of Special Scientific Interest, for which grants are received from Natural England as well as grazing rent; Number 3 The Warren, a semi-detached house in the village which is let; and a share of the income from the solar panels on the Village Hall  which were funded by the Trust.
Subject to payment of expenses (maintaining the properties and meeting all other outgoings payable in their respect, and charges and expenses incidental to the administration and management of the charity) the Trustees are to apply the income of the charity for the charitable purpose for the general benefit of the inhabitants of the Parish of Claxton (quote from Charity Commission).

Governance
The Governing Document of the Claxton Pit Trust follows a standard Charity Commission model and is available on the village web site for all to read.  N.B. Trustees are not remunerated and do not claim expenses. 

The Trustees have agreed an Environmental Policy that will be applied to the management of the trust resources and in making grants.
The Trustees also formally adopted a Cyber Security and Fraud Protection Policy in line with Charity Commission Guidelines.
Meetings
The Trustees have met five times in 2020/21, once by e-mail in March and then by Zoom following the Coronavirus lockdown, to ensure management of the assets, and review requests for assistance and plans for the expenditure of funds.
Finance

The Treasurer prepares a financial report for each meeting showing income and expenditure. The Trust is required to have enough reserves to meet any likely shortfall in income and the target of two years’ expenditure has been set.  Accounts are provided annually to the Charity Commission.
Assets
No 3 Warren - This is the primary asset of the Trust and was refurbished in 2015.  It is let through professional property managers.  Minor maintenance items were completed during the year.
Ducan’s Marsh - Under an agreement with Natural England, we are subject to Higher Level Stewardship management which while providing grant income requires us to pro-actively manage the site in line with their guidance.   The marsh is let for grazing for part of the year under this arrangement.
Open days for the village and visitors have been suspended during the Covid lockdown.   The maintenance, access and enhancement of the site including installing bird and bat boxes has been carried out.
The renewal of the lease with the Environment Agency for the water quality monitoring stations on the site is being progressed. 

Community Orchard - The creation of a community orchard on the former allotments continues   with clearance of the site and weed removal.  Trees have been purchased and planted and further planting will take place later in the year
Requests for support
Grants to individuals - The Trust received one request during the year for educational support.  Trustees additionally offered a grant toward the purchase of essential computer equipment to allow children to access online learning.  One application was received and a grant was made.  A grant was also offered to allow enhanced learning to Claxton children but has not yet been taken up. The Trust has reasonably wide discretion and can consider a range of requests for assistance in confidence through the Chair or any Trustee.
Contact Care - The Trust provides the cost of the 24-hr lifeline emergency response service provided by South Norfolk Council through Contact Care and a number of residents are supported. All residents of Claxton are eligible, and the Trust welcomes further requests which are treated confidentially. 

Grants to organisations - A grant was offered to the Church for work in the churchyard to provide a replacement bench, an information panel and bike rack. A grant was made to the Parish Council for tree work at the Village Hall.
The Accounts and Treasurer’s Report 
An unaudited financial statement is available on the Village website and notice board.
David Bissonnet  
Independent Chair 26th April 2021
